




out it hadn’t been scheduled and the day was now full. They added me
anyway last of the day and said it might still change and it wasn’t certain.
That gave me a bit of worry as the next scheduled caesareans were on a
Tuesday, 4 days later. I was a bit disappointed by that as I had quite early
on expressed my wishes. But the obstetrician didn’t seem to care
whatsoever. It wasn’t a major issue, but I wanted to bring it up as it
reflected poor management. The situation was unnecessary and could
have been easily prevented. 

The second caesarean had its complications, which was difficult for me,
but overall I was well cared for. I have no complaints, except for the going
home part. After my first birth, I stayed in the hospital for 5 days. This
time, I only stayed three nights, and they began asking on the second
night if I wanted to leave—even though I hadn’t walked yet.

On the third night, I discussed with the night nurse whether I should go
home. She said it was my decision. So I decided to wait until the morning
to decide. I had complications during the caesarean and was still not very
mobile. However, the midwife the next morning didn’t give me an option
—I was told I had to go home. My baby was quite jaundiced and needed a
blood test, and we were informed it would take about two hours for the
results. We took our time packing, not rushing, but after just half an
hour, the results were in, and I suddenly felt pressured to leave.

As we scrambled to get ready, I asked for a wheelchair since the walk to
the hospital exit is quite long, especially after a caesarean. The midwife
responded rudely, implying I didn’t need one. Despite us clearly still
packing, she called the warden for the wheelchair. With a toddler, a baby,
and me in a wheelchair, we couldn’t carry everything, so my husband
quickly took our bags to the car. While he was gone, the warden arrived
with the wheelchair to take me to the car, but without my husband there,
I couldn’t manage both the baby and toddler at once. The midwife
became visibly frustrated that my husband wasn’t present, even though
the warden simply left the wheelchair for him to push when he returned.
It wasn’t a problem, but her anger created unnecessary stress.

I was in tears, feeling pressured to leave because they needed the room. I
tearfully told the midwife that I didn’t appreciate being rushed out.
Taking a baby home should be a joyous and memorable experience, but it
was completely ruined by the midwife’s attitude. The student midwife
observing seemed shocked and ashamed by the situation but the midwife
only seemed to care about the room being free. 

It was also lunch time and wasn’t given anything so by the time I got
home I was starving. As a breastfeeding mother, not pleasant. 

It was a sad end to an otherwise good experience at the Royal Hobart
Hospital. Throughout my stay, the staff seemed overwhelmed, and I often
felt like an inconvenience when I needed something. My room was at the
end of a long hallway, and I was literally forgotten about more than once.
Also my baby’s heel prick test was forgotten about. I asked for it only just
in time for the deadline. It was missed by multiple midwives. I was very
glad I knew how to breastfeed from my first. Otherwise I think it
would’ve been very difficult to receive the help that was needed. 






